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A.  Statement of Issue: 
 

The College of Arts and Humanities and the School of Languages, 
Literatures, and Cultures propose to rename the Bachelor of Arts in German 
Language and Literature as the Bachelor of Arts in Germanic Studies, to 
more accurately describe the curriculum.    
 
The study of German languages, literatures and cultures also includes and 
reflects the historical, cultural and linguistic inter-relationships of Germanic 
societies.  The curriculum of the B.A. in German Language and Literatures 
has for many years included courses on Viking cultures, mythology, 
Scandinavian literatures, etc., and this action is intended to clarify for students 
that the field of German language and literature includes subjects beyond the 
borders of the modern nation of Germany. 

 
The proposal was submitted to the Senate by the Office of Academic Affairs 
following favorable recommendation by the Senate Programs, Curricula & 
Courses Committee on April 3 2009.  If the Senate approves the proposal, it 
would still require further approval by the President and Chancellor, with 
notification to the Maryland Higher Education Commission. 

B.  Recommendation: 
 

The Senate Committee on Programs, Curricula, and Courses recommends 
that the Senate approve the renaming action. 
 

C.  Committee Work: 
 

The Committee considered the proposal at its meeting on April 3, 2009.  
Elizabeth Bergmann Loizeaux (Associate Dean, College of Arts and 
Humanities) and Lauretta Clough (Acting Associate Director, School of 



Languages, Literatures and Cultures) were present to answer questions.  
After discussion, the Committee voted unanimously to recommend approval 
of the renaming action. 

D. Alternatives: 
 

The Senate could decline to approve the degree name change. 
 

E. Risks: 
 

If the Senate does not approve the change, the name of the degree program 
will not reflect the curriculum as accurately as it might.    
 

F.  Financial Implications: 
 

There are no indications of a financial risk.  
 






